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                                  Flights of the Phoenix 

CHAPTER DIRECTOR’S CORNER 

 

Hello, everyone! 

The sun has been showing itself a bit lately.  Spring has finally sprung 

and that Groundhog is behind bars! 

That means that riding season is finally here!! 

Time to do those T-CLOC inspections, shine 'er up, & get ready to chew up 

some asphalt! 

We are looking forward to riding with you all again, putting’ on lots of 

miles & lots of smiles! 

Michael and Vickie Miller have put together another great package of rides 

for us this year, which means more activities and fun in store for us!  

So, get ready to share some good times together! 

Happy Easter to everyone.   

See you out there! 

         Kelley and Connie Huse 
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Team Riding 

By Bruce and Rose Hibbs 

Wow! Did you see the ride’s our ride coordinator, Mike, has planned for the summer?  Like the 

ride to Johnson Ridge, with a look into a Volcano.  And don’t forget the Crater Lake ride!  It is 

going to be a very fun riding summer.   

The fun and enjoyment of riding with others is exciting.  For these ride’s, we should plan on 

arriving at the meeting point on time with our T-CLOC or Trike Inspection completed and with a 

full tank of gas.  You will want to take water and snacks for the ride.   Plan ahead and carry rain 

gear for inclement weather, or warmer gear for colder riding conditions.  The ride is more 

enjoyable and safer when you are dress comfortably.  

Riders and co-riders should know the Group Riding Hand Signals.  Hand signals are a good way 

to communicate between riders especially when there is a lot of chatter from other riders 

nearby.  Hand signals also assist the riders who do not have CB Radios.   

Everyone should plan on attending a rider/co-rider briefing at the meeting point.  The briefing 

should be about the planned route, review of the route map and designated stops.  The ride 

coordinator will designate the lead bike, and the tail bike (known as the drag bike).  The lead 

and drag bike work together communicating items like the next turn coming up, road hazards, 

vehicle traffic attempting to pass and when needed, securing a lane.  The drag bike is the first 

to notice if someone is having difficultly and will notify lead bike and then drop off to assist.  

Being a good team member means accepting the responsibility to ride and work with others in 

the team. Maintain steady speed and spacing. Speeding up or slowing down breaks up the 

rhythm of the team.  Stay alert and announce obstacles or potential hazards to the team.  

Be prepared for the summer rides and review the team riding manual or visit Chapter X web 

slight to see a U-tube video on team riding.  The hand signals are also attached to the web site. 

Be Seen                                                Be Safe                                                 Have Fun 
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WHATS IN STORE FOR YOU—FROM CONNIE HUSE 

4-BASEBALL HATS   $10 EA  (1 black, 3 red)     6-PHOENIX MOUSE PADS      $2 EA 

8-MEN’S TEE SHIRTS, MEDIUM  $10 EA    7-SILVER PHOENIX PINS (6 red, 1 clear)  $5 EA      

6-MEN’S TEE SHIRT, X-LARGE  $11 EA    3-PHOENIX PINS (with flames)  $5 EA 

4-MENS TEE SHIRTS,  XX-LARGE  $11 EA    2-PHOENIX NECLACES (with flames)  $5 EA 

2-PHOENIX PATCHES, $10 EA      1- Set of 2, GWRRA COASTERS   $5  

3- OLD STYLE FRONT VEST PATCHES, $5 EA      2-LADIES TEE SHIRTS, LARGE   $10 EA 

1-GWRRA VEST EXTENDER, $5  

Door Prizes Corner 
 
Hello all.  Darren and I have been doing door prizes for our chapter over the last year now and I 
think weôre getting the hang of it.  Although sometimes Darrenôs descriptions are a bitéunusual, 
itôs always interesting!  We try and get Nate to come to the meeting and hand out the items, but itôs 
not easy-- getting a teenager up that early is a real challenge!   
 
If you have anything you would like to donate, please bring it to the meeting.  We might wait until 
the next meeting to give it away if we have the prizes ready to go, but weôll use it!  The items that 
seem to be the biggest hits are chocolate (of course!), small tools, items for the bike and things 
you donôt see very often.  The solar power ñcrittersò from the Dollar Tree are always fun.  We got a 
lot of things that didnôt get put in the auction at Swap Meet that youôll see in the next couple of 
months. 
 
Weôre also open to suggestions. Do you like to have more little things or is it better when we have 
fewer bigger items?  Right now we try to mix it up.  
 
See you on April 5

th
!! 

 
Darren and Kathy Hempel 
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                   FROM YOUR RIDE COORDINATORS, MICHAEL AND VICKIE MILLER 

 Vickie and I have set up a tentative 2014 ride schedule: 

   May 3rd—The Berry Patch 

   Jun 7th-  Scenic Hwy 30 (repeat) 

   Jul  5th- Around Mt Hood (4th of July weekend) 

   July 26-Chehalis Motorcycle Museum 

   Aug 2nd- Johnson's Ridge- St Helens 

   Aug 30th-Veronia and Jewell 

   Sep  6th- Coastal Light House (Labor Day weekend) 

   Oct 4th- Duggan Falls ride (repeat) 

DAVE & VIRGINIA SHARPE ON OUR 2013 CRATER LAKE RIDE 

2014 CRATER LAKE RIDE:  June 27, 28 and 29th (Friday, 

Saturday and Sunday). Best Western in Bend, OR may give us a 
group rate, depending on how many commit.  Their phone # is 
541-382-1515. Address is 721 NE Third Street in Bend.  The Best 
Western in Roseburg is 1-800-547-3446 or 541-672-1601 and 
their address is 760 NW Garden Valley Blvd., Roseburg.  Have 
stayed at both of these places and they aren’t bad. Calls to both 
motels—room for everyone but reservations are taken first come, 

first served. 

Agenda for Crater Lake Ride: Leave Vancouver at 9:30 AM, head toward Estacada, Marion Forks and De-

troit, then onto Sisters.  There will be a 2-3 hour layover in Sisters to allow for some sightseeing and shop-

ping.  We will spend the night in Bend, then take the North Cascades Hwy around Bachelor and Three Sis-

ters, headed towards Crater Lake, down the Umquapa River to Roseburg. Heading for home on the I-5 Sun-

day morning.  

Note: Camping is fine. Just make plans to meet up and be on the road early in the morning.  

 

 

Chapter member rides that I know of: Stevie P. has a charity ride to Salt Lake City, during District Rally.  

The 5th annual Friendship Ride (AKA: The Guys Ride) is Aug 1st and 2nd. 



                        THRU THE WINDSHIELD by PETE GOETZ 
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APRIL CALENDAR REMINDERS:   

April 5—Chapter Meeting @ Hometown Buffet, 8:00 AM 

April 12—Chapter Appreciation Dinner, 5-9:00 PM 

April 19—Join Chapter P Meeting @ Sizzler Restaurant (Longview), 1:00 PM 

 

Hi Everyone, 

I would like to put some overnight rides together for the summer, we can either motel it or camp. 

A couple of places of interest: 

Leavenworth- it is a scenic town with interesting shops and in the park entertainment,  several 

campgrounds and lots of motels. 

Grand Coulee Dam- good campgrounds, motels, and a great light show on the face of the dam at night. 

Beaver- located close to the inlet of the Strait of Juan de Fuca, camping available. 

How about a picnic ride: 

Many locations in the area for a day ride with a picnic in the middle,  we will bring the BBQ,  then ride 

home that evening. 

Let us know about your ideas, so we can put them in the newsletter, try them out, and have some FUN 

this summer. 

Remember to put some of Michael & Vickies' rides on your schedule, were going to have a GREAT 

summer. 

Thank you for your time, and I'll be seeing you "Thru the Wingshield" 

Pete & Lynda Goetz 

Chap X  'ACD's' 
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The Importance of Communication  
 
Dialogue between Steve Pattison and Lynda Goetz. Names have not  been changed to protect the 
innocent. 
Scenario: Preparations being made to ride the motorcycles to Kelso, the night before Chapter P's Mall 
Show on Saturday. Plans are to meet up with Dee Hall Friday night at 6:30 PM at the 22 off-ramp on 
I-5 North and ride to Longview. Steve had talked to Pete Goetz days before about staging the bikes at 
the Show. About 5:45 PM phone rings at Pete and Lynda's house on Friday. Lynda answers. Caller 
sounds like Dee (who is actually Steve using his Bluetooth). 
 
Steve: Hi, this is Steve (remember my story: sounds like Dee) 
Lynda: Where are you at? Pause --  
Steve: Just getting on the I-5 North. 
Lynda: Oh good, we are running a little bit late.  
Steve: Okay 
Lynda: Trying to make it on time to meet you, but it's been one of those days.  
Steve: That bad? 
Lynda: Don't ask.  
Steve: Okay 
Lynda: Pete is in the shower now, and I am next in line.  
Steve: Okay 
Lynda: We really do plan on meeting you on time.  
Steve: Okay. You do know this is Steve? (Who again sounds like Dee and Lynda assumes Dee is just 
repeating himself.) 
Lynda: Yes, and we are REALLY going to be on time.  
Steve: Okay. Can I talk to Pete?  
Lynda: Sure..........pause......Lynda hands Pete phone with blank look on her face when he asks who 
is on the phone. 
Seconds later: Noise of men talking and then laughing................. 
 
I get to tell this incident on myself - literary license.  I confess my misunderstanding and apologize to 
Steve. Next time he calls and I answer the phone, I wouldn't be surprised if he just spells his name 
instead of saying it. Still no guarantees on that outcome. 
 
The point of this whole story is to emphasize the power of communication, verbally and non-verbally. 
There are hand signals, talking on CB radios and signal lights. Riders and co-riders can work together 
to insure a safe and enjoyable ride. Whether an individual or in a group, each rider can accent the 
need to be seen and heard. As a co-rider on a team ride, I have used hand signals to point down on 
the road hazard Pete already announced on the CB as the lead rider.  I have waved at small children 
in a car riding next to us, thus alerting a driving parent our motorcycles are sharing the road. I have 
assisted Pete's turn signals with hand signals.  Even the bike's horn can be used as a form of 
communication in some situations - a BEEP on the horn can wake up a dozing car driver or alert one 
who is making a wrong maneuver. Wearing bright clothing and retro-reflective materials "speak" 
volumes about being seen on the road.   
  
Now I have to work on better phone communication -- I do know hand signals or bright clothing 
wouldn't have helped my phone conversation with Steve. 
 
 
 
 

Looking forward to sharing the summer days ahead with Chapter friends!  Thank you for your 

articles and support!! 

                                             Your Editor, Lynda Goetz 
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Chapter Week Day    Time City Contact Phone   

WA-A 4th Saturday 8:00 AM Seattle Mike & Pen Briese (253)535-4271   

WA-B 1st Saturday 8:00 AM Bremerton Ted Moore (360) 308-0727   

WA-D 2nd Sunday 8:30 AM Aberdeen Kerry & Greg Bash (360) 249-4640   

WA-E 3rd Saturday 8:00 AM Bellevue Bill & Caryl Estes (425) 821-7441   

WA-H 2nd Tuesday 6:00 PM Lynden Gilbert & Victoria Gunderson barjoel@tfm312.com   

WA-I 3rd Sunday 8:00 AM Olympia Ray Abitz (360) 790-2832   

WA-L 2nd Saturday 9:00 AM Kennewick Lloyd Finley (509) 783-9789   

WA-M 1st  Saturday 9:00 AM Yakima Sherre & Arlie Holden (509) 305-1278       

WA-N 3rd Sunday 8:00 AM Spokane Steve & Dawna Kienzle (509) 464-1396   

WA-O 4th Saturday 8:00 AM Port Orchard John & Myrna Scrivner (360) 275-8606   

WA-P 3rd  Saturday 1:00 PM Longview Chuck & Reggie Porter (360) 636-0519   

WA-Q 1st Wednesday 6:00 PM Puyallup Barry Darling (253-535-4069   

WA-R 1st Saturday 9:00 AM Walla Walla Jim Young (509) 337-6562   

WA-V 1st  Thursday 6:00 PM Auburn Joe & Patti Diambri (253)630-8463   

WA-X 1st  Saturday 8:00 AM Vancouver Kelley & Connie Huse (360)624-4296     

WA-Y 2nd Friday 6:30 PM Enumclaw Roy & Pearl McKenzie (253-862-0220   

WA-Z 2nd Saturday 12:00 PM Centralia Jesse & Eva Valentine (360) 888-0546   

                

                                                      CHAPTER X’S STAFF AT A GLANCE 

CHAPTER DIRECTORS, KELLEY & CONNIE HUSE  360-624-4296  wingrider10@msn.com 

ASSISTANT DIRECTORS, PETE & LYNDA GOETZ  360-225-3482  hawksview@cni.net 

CHAPTER TREASURER, DARREN HEMPEL   360-904-9481  darren_hempel@hotmail.com 

CHAPTER STORE, CONNIE HUSE    360-624-4297  clhuse@msn.com 

DOOR PRIZES, DARREN & KATHY HEMPEL   360-904-9481  darren_hempel@hotmail.com 

50/50 TICKETS, DEBBIE & STEVE PATTISON   360-225-9553  wingingit521@hotmail.com 

RIDE COORDINATORS, MICHAEL & VICKIE MILLER  360-666-2569  miller99val@msn.com 

RIDER EDUCATION, BRUCE & ROSE HIBBS   360-571-5732  bhibbs02@msn.com 

EVENT COORDINATOR, LISA PEARSON   360-907-6030  mommamoto1500@gmail.com 

NEWSLETTER EDITOR, LYNDA GOETZ    360-225-3482  hawksview@cni.net 

MEMBER ENHANCEMENT OFFICERS, PETE & LYNDA GOETZ 360-225-3482  hawksview@cni.net  

CHAPTER WEBMASTER, LARRY HIBBS    360-576-1027  webmaster@gwrra-wax.org 
  

    CHAPTER X GATHERING : 1st SATURDAY EVERY MONTH 8:00 AM @ HOMETOWN BUFFET IN VANCOUVER 


